



10/11//21 – Call to Order: 5:35 PM

Attendance: Kari, President, Janine, Vice president, Dave, at large, Jeff, treasurer, Sydney, coach liaison, Beth, membership, Paige, secretary

Old/New Business

PLEASE make sure your skater is signing-in before each freestyle session.

1. **Financial update:** reviewed current account balance.
-If you would like to review a copy of current financial statement please contact Jeff Moore: jeff@gallatinicefoundation.org
2. **Frozen 5k : November 6th 9:00-11:45am. Bottcher rink**
 - a. Chair- Kari. Muddy Dog Sports will facilitate race day, timing chip, ect. Stay tuned to the bulletin board and updated Newsletter regarding registration.
 - b. Promotion- Stephanie to help with advertising. All members need to rally friends, family, and our community. The pressure is on to make this an EPIC event!!!! We will have prizes and good clean fun.
 - c. Merchandise/ sales- free buff with registration, prizes available, and cool skating swag to purchase
3. **Skate with Santa: December 10th 5:45pm- 7:00pm, FS to follow 7:15-8:45pm**
 - a. Chair- Janine
 - b. Food/ Prices
 - c. Promotion- All members stay tuned on some fun ways to promote this event: CONTEST throughout the community.
 - d. Volunteers- Our club is in need of volunteers for events- parents that means you! Entry, help with set up, take down, prizes, concessions. Please reach out to Janine with interest in volunteering. j9hotz@gmail.com
4. **Jr. Committee**
 - a. Please see the update in the Newsletter regarding the Junior Committee. Get involved in decisions that affect you and club members, volunteer

opportunities, be an advocate for things that matter to you! Looking for members ages 13-18 years. Be in touch with Sydney at sydross875@gmail.com.

5. Test session

- a. Virtual Test Session on December 11, 2021 from 8:30-11:30 am

6. Newsletter

- a. See the posting on the website. This will also be updated on the bulletin boards.

7. Public Skate vs. Stick and Puck and sharing the 2 sheets

- a. Ice and schedules continue to be reviewed on a continual basis. Once we are up to 2 sheets of ice this will help all our desires to skate.
- b. Both sheets of ice must be rotated secondary to schedules. There will not be a designated sheet for freestyle. Please reach out to Dave if you have more questions.

8. Music/ harness proposal/ new merchandise

- a. Moving harness is not a viable option at this time. The harness system is set up by a trained professional from the company as this is a safety to all on and off the ice. More questions please discuss with the board members.
Discussion regarding harness for Ressler Ice in the future.... Summer 2022?

9. LTS and RS update

- a. Coaches please sign up for LTS coaching. Every coach is responsible for scheduling. Please connect with Beth if you have not signed up.
- b. Jr. coaches- in the works

10. Performance opportunities

- a. If you are interested in performing during intermission at hockey games, please contact your coach! Direct any questions to Sydney Ross at sydross875@gmail.com

meeting adjourned at 6:40pm

Next meeting: November 8, 2021 from 5:35-6:35 pm

MEMBERS if you have any concerns, questions, or suggestions it is strongly recommended that you come to the board meeting. Clear, open communication is welcome.